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Excellencies, distinguished delegates, and fellow advocates,

Swasti is a public health organisation based in India and working in the Global South, and a

Member of the Asia Pacific Alliance for Sexual and Reproductive Health and Rights (APA). We

echo the sentiment of the Commission that education is a critical enabler of health and

well-being in the most holistic way and are glad that population, education and development is

once again the theme of this Commission - 20 years after the 28th Commission.

We’re at the cusp of the Fourth Industrial Revolution powered by AI but we have to try to answer

the difficult question of whether young people today are more, or less equipped to make the

right life choices to better their own well-being and that of the planet. Now more than ever, we

are faced with the spectre of climate change, which is raising alarm bells about food security.

Population control measures in response to climate change, and especially burdening today’s

youth with such measures would be the last thing we would want as a society. A growing

population should not become a source for further alarm in this context, and should not be held

responsible for reversals in the achievement of sustainable development goals.

Honourable delegates, we would like to make three recommendations:

● We need to educate ourselves and youth about local, sustainable and resilient ways of

deriving nutrition in the face of climate change. Educational systems have a role to play

here -do existing pedagogies encourage this shift in food systems?

● We must ensure the fulfilment of sexual and reproductive health and rights (SRHR) for

all, including access to comprehensive sexuality education (CSE). It must be

human-centred, and empowering and awareness-oriented rather than prescriptive and

focused on
xt,

and
daRࠀ i,of

@煘ᆀ䀀

bovent
al h aഀ mee

ent
aw
og

e栀 ti�ikei,r eeersanőၸ a�e f
alge

s t
f�crt

sanőၸa�䐀lthm S




